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Red geranium – floral emblem



THE NOVEMBER MEETING
   DATE/TIME: WED NOV 15, 6:00 PM

  LOCATION: HOLY ROSARY HALL

  SPECIAL: POTLUCK SUPPER

             ANNUAL MEETING

 DEMONSTRATION 
   SOMETHING SPECIAL FOR CHRISTMAS

REGULARS: MINI SHOW/DOOR PRIZESHOW AND TELL/
GARDENING QUESTIONS
   THE NOVEMBER MEETING
POTLUCK

We are beginning our evening tonight with a potluck meal. Many clubs do have one at their 

Annual meeting It a great opportunity to have a time together before we break for the 

holidays So bring along you favourite side, main or dessert for a real feast. We are 

encouraging everyone to bring their own plates and cutlery but if you forget there will be 

ones available Beverages will be provided.
Please note the time- We have decided to start at 6 or as soon as possible there after

because of the Annual Meeting and Christmas demonstration to follow [not at 6:30 as we stated             in the October 
in the October newsletter]
ANNUAL MEETING/ELECTIONS
The Annual meeting will include the following: 

The Financial Report for 2017, the Budget for 2018 and the Auditors’ Reports for 2017
The Directors’ Report for 2017 and the Presidents report
Also District 9 Director Sandy Martin will be here to conduct the installation of officers

And directors for 2018
SOMETHING SPECIAL FOR CHRISTMAS DECORATING
We are delighted to have one of our members Nikki Szczechura back. Nikki is a very talented 

Flower arranger as well as a creative crafter. In the past few years, she has shown us how to

do a “Living Wreath” and how to make items out of hypertufa. Tonight she has some great ideas
to show us for holiday decorating. 

MINI SHOW
Decorative:

Class A- Homemade decoration suitable for a tree

Class B- An arrangement for a dinner table

Horticultural:

Class 1 potted foliage plant

Class 2 potted foliage plant in bloom

Class 3 any vegetable [one]

Class 4 Open class Let’s make the last Mini show of the year a great one.
 REGULARS: Gardening Questions, Show and Tell, Door Prizes and Membership renewal
PAST EVENTS
OCTOBER MEETING

Paula Berketo gave us a most fascinating history of the area known as Oakes Gardens and 

The Rainbow Gardens right down near the Falls on this side of the Rainbow Bridge. Her talk was

supplemented by a superb power point presentation-great photos of the early days of the area.
This area was the site of a large hotel, the Clifton House Hotel. After it was burned down, the land 

was bought by a Niagara Falls resident Harry Oakes who donated it for a park/gardens.

Hence the name- the Oakes Gardens The Rainbow Gardens are of course after the Rainbow Bridge.

Recently the area was given a major reconstruction and Paula was involved with this.
Thank you so much Paula for a most enjoyable and informative presentation.

Paula invited us there for a tour and we just may take her up on this.

PRESIDENTS MEETING

Several of our members attended the President’s meeting at Rittenhouse Hall in Vineland on Saturday 

October 28th. They said there was an interesting discussion on changes that will be coming up

For next year’s Fall Forum and President’s meeting 

UPCOMING EVENTS

Thorold Garden Club meetings in 2018 February – May

Wednesday February 21st 89th Anniversary 
Wednesday March 21st 

Wednesday April 18th 

Wednesday May 16th 
CANADA BLOOMS March 9-18 Enercare Centre
DISTRICT 9 SPRING FORUM probably Saturday April 21 
DAFFODIL TEA-Wednesday April 25th 
More on these events in upcoming newsletters
JACARANDA TREES
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The Jacaranda Tree [The Dream Tree]

As I write this article in early November, it is getting colder and darker. Winter will soon be upon us. Our trees here in the northern hemisphere are turning colours and dropping. It is time to get those leaves raked up and I hope, shredded and put into compost piles. To many it is a real chore but not garden club members. You all know the value of fallen leaves.

 Complain as you may, how would you like to have trees dropping thousands and thousands of purple blue blossoms over your car and yard? What am I talking about? It’s the Jacaranda tree. It is found in sub tropical areas - all over the world and it is out in blossom now. It is the true harbinger of spring for these areas.

 Don’t get me wrong this tree often described as the “dream tree” is heavenly to behold and lots of others see it that way Jacaranda trees line the streets of places as diverse as Afghanistan, Israel, Pretoria and South America”

 Look for them all along the southern coast of Spain, in southern Portugal, Italy – in Malta and Cyprus. They are also found in the US – southern California, Arizona, Florida and Texas. If you are off to a vacation in Mexico soon you will see them there too. Look for clouds of purple and blue. They are not indigenous to those areas but in fact are native to Brazil. 

What got me started on Jacaranda trees- well one of our Australian members and her husband emailed recently that they are off for a holiday in a lovely town called Grafton north of them. They mentioned that they would be there during the Jacaranda Festival. I just had to find out about this and in doing so discovered lots of intriguing facts about Jacarandas. 

A couple of discoveries- it is also known as the “exam” tree or “purple panic” because it is out in bloom during exam time. Beautiful as it is it is also invasive in several areas of Queensland and 

South Africa where it blocks out native species- too bad There is a lovely song on You Tube by  Elena Walsh called “ El Jacaranda” It’s in Spanish.
I have been in Australia three times but it has always been in their winter time- no Jacaranda out in bloom but if you can go in their Spring I sure that you will see lots of  these beautiful trees in the parks and lining the streets. Worth the trip!!!!
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A SCARY HALLOWEEN ADVENTURE

A SCARY HALLOWEEN ADVENTURE

Cardinals /Cats and Car Mirrors [etc]

The Cats

I have two cats, Riley and Teega. They have been with me since they were little kittens. They were born under my front steps along with two siblings. Riley is now a big long haired grey cat with an immense fluffy tail and a gigantic purr. Teega is a skinny little striped cat with a puny tail and an itty bitty purr. They once were loving sisters but now seem to hate each other but that is another story. With Riley and Teega there is never a dull moment. 

The Cardinals

I have recently noticed a Cardinal couple hanging about my front yard feasting on seeds from the bushes. I have also noticed that that the area around the side mirrors on my car was covered in bird excrement- and then I spied the culprit- a cardinal perched on the mirror looking over into the mirror. Guess it was in awe of its refection. 

But that is not the end of the story of cardinals, cats and mirrors.

On Halloween morning, I had slept in =lying in bed with Teega by my side, I heard a commotion in the bathroom- Riley was in there and something was going on.  Teega and I froze but I managed to get up to see what it was all about.. 

There was R dancing around and there was the male cardinal fluttering before the mirror mesmerized by his reflection. You see in good weather I leave the bathroom window open so the cats can go in and out at their will. It is shut when it gets cold but les chats still wait on the roof of the garden shed until I let them in. I had been up at four and let Riley in but had forgotten to close the window. The cardinal must have spied the mirror over the vanity from the outside and flown in. 

I grabbed Riley, threw her in the kitchen and pondered my next move. How was I going to get that bird out? I opened the window and… eventually out he flew. Whew!!!! But never speak too soon 

For  just then…. The bathroom door opened and in came both Riley and little Teega and….. not to be outdone by her mate …. In flew the female cardinal and started fluttering around the mirror with the two cats are dancing about on the floor. I raced to the window opened it as wide as I could and after a couple of minutes the female flew out. Instant relief Needless to say the window was shut and the cats banished to the kitchen. 

So much for a Halloween adventure!!! It was scary alright!!!

Post script- The Cardinals continue to dive bomb my side mirrors and continue to feast on the berries. They are

staying away from the house. 
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RECIPE
BUTTERSCOTCH OATMEAL SQUARES

These squares were a big hit at the October meeting. We persuaded Diane Harper to give us the recipe

Thanks Diane.
Ingredients 

2 cups of quick cooking oatmeal

! cup of brown sugar

1 tspn of baking powder

½ tspn salt

½ cup of margarine

½ tspn of vanilla
Directions

Mix together dry ingredients

Mix vanilla with melted margarine and pour over dry ingredients

Toss with a fork until it’s evenly moistened

Spread out in a jelly roll pan or 2, 8x8 pans

Press down hard with the back of a fork

Bake at 300 * for 20 minutes 

Let cool for 5 minutes and cut Leave in the pan after cutting until completely cool. 

 THE LAST PAGE
Membership renewal

$15 single  $5 for each additional family member living at the same 

Address  See Betty at the November meeting or mail to 

Box 417 Thorold On L2V4J6

Memberships make great Christmas or birthday gifts for gardening relatives

Friends and neighbours 
Volunteer hours

Your volunteer hours are now due. Please bring to November meeting or email 

To Barb Berry bberry5@cogeco.ca or mail to the Society address  
RBG 
There is lots going on at the Royal Botanical Gardens in Burlington this holiday 

Season from the Christmas Train to special lighting in the Rock Gardens 

It’s a great spot to take the kids, grandkids or just yourself for a special outing.

See their web page for more information on times etc.

Niagara Parks-Floral Showcase
Annual Chrysanthemum Display October 28- November 24

Christmas Display- November 25- Jan 17

Admission $5  
Next Garden Club Meeting –Wed Feb 21 7pm
Holy Rosary Hall [no meetings in Dec or Jan]

WISHING ALL MEMBERS AND THEIR FAMILIES
A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY

NEW YEAR!!!!
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